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Since all nests were roughly classi¬ 
fied according to size, and since the 
types of birds nesting is known, a 
rough estimate of the different kinds 
of birds could be determined. The 
possible order might be: Robin, House 
Sparrow, Cedar Waxwing, Chipping 
Sparrow, Yellow Warbler, Purple 
Finch. 

It was felt that this survey could 
become a general thing and per¬ 
haps could be used to estimate bird 
numbers in other places. 

Jack—The Canada Jay 
Mrs. W. D. Woolrich, Clair, Sask. 

After reading Mr. Gilroy’s article 
in the “Western Producer” on the 
Canada Jay, we thought perhaps the 
readers of the “Blue Jay” would like 
to hear of one who visited us last 
winter. 

We first noticed it stealing the 
Chickadees’ suet. After a few days it 
would come quite close when we 
called, “Jack!” It became so tame 
that before spring we were able to 
take the snap, shown on this page, of 
my son with Jack on his arm. It 
was after the bread he was holding. 

Other visitors, Waxwings and Gros¬ 
beaks, enjoy the crabapples. A few 
days ago I noticed a woodpecker had 
filled quite a big crack in a tele¬ 
phone pole with suet. 

I have a very warm corner for our 
winter birds—they help brighten our 
winter days and seem more like 
faithful friends than our summer vis¬ 
itors. 

Some Butterfly 
Observations 

Ronald Hooper, Somme, Sask. 
There is something about butter¬ 

flies that is unsurpassed in any other 
organism. Something that is found in 
the flitting of frittilaries, the sally¬ 
ing of meadow-browns, and the dash¬ 
ing of skippers as they bolt forth at 
your feet and make a swift, low 
flight, drop suddenly to the ground 
and remain motionless. Has God cre¬ 
ated another creature with the charm 
of a swallow-tail, or the beauty of 
a tiny blue? 

Some butterflies are easily caught, 
but there is always some gayly col¬ 
oured speeder who will test your 
skill with the net. What adds to the 
interest of butterfly collecting is the 
chance of catching wind - blown 
strays. These may be carried with 
the wind several hundred miles from 
where they were hatched. It often 
makes one wish he had a band on 
them so he could see how far they 
had travelled. 

Like birds, butterflies have their 
times and their seasons of appear¬ 
ance, although their appearance de¬ 
pends more directly on the weather 
than it does with birds. Have we 
winter butterflies? Yes, we have, for 
every species must pass our bleak 
northern winters in some form or 
other, either as eggs or pupae, or in 
hibernation as larvae (caterpillars) 
or adults. The tortoise shells and 
commas hibernate in the adult form. 
We have found the Mourning Cloak 
hibernating in grain stocks, the Am¬ 
erican Tortoise-shell in lumber piles, 
and the Compton Tortoise in log 
buildings. 

Like other things butterflies have 
their cycles. Last year the Cosmo¬ 
polite was by far the commonest 
species. This year we didn’t see one. 
The condition of the Red Admiral 
was similar. These species migrate to 
a certain extent, so perhaps that has 
something to do with it. 

It is interesting to try to raise 
butterflies from caterpillars. What a 
big appetite they have! How fast it 
makes them grow! But make sure it 
is a butterfly caterpillar you are 
raising. We once ignorantly fostered 
a family of sawflies. 

One day this summer I found a 
pupa-case on the under-side of a 


